INSTITUT FÜR
THEORETISCHE PHYSIK
DER UNIVERSITÄT GRAZ
VORSTAND: 0. PROF. DR. P. URBAN

8010 GRAZ, den November 30, 1972
UNIVERSITÄTSPLATZ 5
TELEPHON 31-5-81/562

Prof. H. M. Nussenzveig
Instituto de Fisica
Pontificia Universidade Catolica
Rua Marquês de São Vicente, 209
Rio de Janeiro (GB)-ZC-20

Dear Professor Nussenzveig:

Thank you very much for your letter of November 16. May I tell you that I am extremely glad that you are taking the initiative to honor my friend Guido Beck on the occasion of his 70th birthday. Since my commitments unfortunately do not allow me more than to lend you a helping hand in the preparations I welcome very much your suggestions to which I want to add some technical details: your estimate of about 20 papers may be too much, since an issue of Acta Physics Austriaca has about 120 pages - so one should aim at about 12 - 15 papers. As deadline we should set the end of April 1973, since the printing takes about 4 months altogether. As to a photograph of Guido Beck it would be advantageous to have a negative, but a good positive could do also (black and white!).

Since you seem to be already deeply involved in the preparations I would like to ask you to write the letters of invitation for contributions to Prof. Beck's birthday issue of Acta Physica Austriaca. The papers could then be sent to me by each author separately within the deadline of April 25, 1973, with a note indicating that it is meant as a contribution to Prof. Beck's special issue.

I sincerely hope that you may agree with this procedure and want to express once more my thanks for your efforts. With best regards.

Sincerely yours

(Prof. Dr. P. Urban)

c.c. Prof. Dr. H. Joos